

Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

September 3, 2025

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 15TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #250683

INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST HIGHLAND BOULEVARD FROM A POINT 230 FEET WEST OF NORTH 37TH STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST THEREOF

Dear Alderman Stamper:

This is in response to a request our office received from Near West Side Partners/Bid #10 to install the above-captioned parking restriction.

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that southbound motorists exiting the now vacated roadway of North 38th Street at West Highland Boulevard have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling westbound on West Highland Boulevard when vehicles park close to the intersection. Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we recommend installing the above-captioned parking restriction to increase cross traffic visibility at the intersection.

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely.

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:





Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

September 3, 2025

Honorable Scott Spiker Alderman, 13th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 13TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #250683

EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON SOUTH 16TH STREET FROM WEST HOLT AVENUE

TO WEST MORGAN AVENUE

Dear Alderman Spiker:

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street from March 2nd to November 30th.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:cc





Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

September 3, 2025

Honorable Alex Brower Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 3RD ALD. DIST. - FILE #250683

INSTALL PARKING FOR THE PHYSICALLY DISABLED

AT THE FIRST LEGAL PARKING SPACE ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH DOWNER AVENUE NORTH OF EAST WEBSTER PLACE

Dear Alderman Brower:

To comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Regulations, the Public Right-of-Way Accessibility Guidelines (PROWAG) created by the United States Access Board, and in response to requests from disabled community and Independence First, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restriction.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:





Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

September 3, 2025

Honorable Russell W. Stamper, II Alderman, 15th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 15TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #250683

INSTALL PARKING FOR THE PHYSICALLY DISABLED

AT THE FIRST LEGAL PARKING SPACE ON THE NORTH SIDE OF

WEST CHERRY STREET WEST OF NORTH 12TH LANE AND

AT THE FIRST LEGAL PARKING SPACE ON THE NORTH SIDE OF

WEST CHERRY STREET EAST OF NORTH 13TH STREET

Dear Alderman Stamper:

To comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) Regulations, the Public Right-of-Way Accessibility Guidelines (PROWAG) created by the United States Access Board, and in response to requests from disabled community and Independence First, we recommend the installation of the above-captioned parking restrictions.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:





Jerrel Kruschke, PE Commissioner of Public Works

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP City Engineer

Timothy J. Thur, PE Infrastructure Administration Manager

September 3, 2025

Honorable Larresa Taylor Alderwoman, 9th Aldermanic District Room 205, City Hall

SUBJECT: 9TH ALD. DIST. - FILE #250683

INSTALL NO PARKING ANYTIME ON THE EAST SIDE OF NORTH 52ND STREET FROM WEST MILL ROAD

TO A POINT 80 FEET NORTH

Dear Alderwoman Taylor:

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned parking restriction in an effort to facilitate the movement of traffic on North 52nd Street north of West Mill Road.

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that restricting parking on North 52nd Street would improve the flow of traffic on the roadway and therefore recommend its installation.

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety and Health Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage.

Sincerely,

Kevin J. Muhs, PE, AICP

City Engineer

SCR SCR:cc

